Oak Ridge Heritage and Preservation Association

December 11, 2008
Minutes – Monthly Meeting 
Attendance: Colleen Black, Margaret Allard, Bill Henry, Bill Tewes, Don Hunnicutt, Emily Hunnicutt, Dave Westcott, Ed Westcott, Peggy Whitehouse, Ken Whitehouse, C. J. Maddux, Ruth Ann Maddux, Judy Clevenger, Jean Stone, Andre Petrov, Harold Jernigan, Helen Jernigan, Diana Davis, Mike Darnell, Dick Raridon, Mona Raridon, David Hackett, Jacki Pavelka, Sheila Hutchison, Fay Martin, Peg Heddleson, Fred Heddleson, Paul Spray, Anne McBride, Martin McBride, Mick Wiest, Dave Miller, Heidi Miller, Bill Wilcox, Susan Welch, Nicky Reynolds, Keith McDaniel, Howard Harvey, Ann Harvey, Susan Gawarecki, Joyce Cardwell, and Harold Hartman.
The meeting began at 7:05 p.m. in the Wildcat Den Room of the Midtown Community Center.  There were 42 people present (see attachment 1 on file.) President, Keith McDaniel thanked Heidi and Dave Miller for preparing the extra special holiday refreshments.

Colleen Black presented her wonderful poem about life in early Oak Ridge based on her life experiences during the 1940’s when Oak Ridgers lived and worked in shifts in this secret town of the Manhattan Project.  

Keith McDaniel presented and showed a 30 minute film entitled “My Christmas Soldier”. The film was about the interaction between several German POWs brought to work as laborers in the southern U.S. during the second WWII and the townsfolk where they were transported at Christmas (through the eyes of a young boy.)  The film was very moving and well produced by a first time Georgia film maker and originally shown at the Secret City Film Festival last year. 

Mick Wiest presented the nominating committee report on their recent activities. He thanked the nominating committee for their work.  The nominating committee was made up of Chairman, Lloyd Stokes and members Colleen Black, Ray Smith, Bill Wilcox and Mick Wiest. 
The ORHPA membership was notified by letter on November 6th that the nominating committee was seeking recommendations for nominations from the membership to the board for 2009.  The cut off date for receiving recommendations by mail was November 30th.   Mick Wiest reported that two positions on the ORHPA Board of Directors must be filled for 2009.  
Ray Smith has completed serving a three year term on the board and is willing, and has been unanimously recommended by the nominating committee, to serve another three year term (a total of 6 years is permitted by ORHPA Bylaws.) 
The position on the board filled by Katy Brown - who served these past several months, filling in for Steve Stow who resigned from the board in September, is also open for 2009. 
After reading short biographies of Ray Smith and Nicky Reynolds (see attachment 2 on file) - Mick Wiest reported the nominating committee was unanimously recommending that both Ray Smith and Nicky Reynolds be voted by the membership to the ORHPA Board of Directors to serve three year terms beginning January 1, 2009. 

President, Keith McDaniel asked those present if there were any nominations from the floor for the 2009 ORHPA Board of Directors.  There were no recommendations from the floor.

Bill Wilcox made a motion that the recommendations from the nominating committee be accepted.  The motion was seconded by Howard Harvey.  The motion carried by acclimation.  Ray Smith and Nicky Reynolds were both unanimously voted by voice vote of the membership to serve on the ORHPA Board of Directors beginning January 1, 2009.

The meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.

Minutes respectfully submitted,

Anne McBride, Secretary, 

Oak Ridge Heritage and Preservation Association

December 27, 2009
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